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Parent Council Meeting

Minutes of Meeting held on Friday 3rd February 2017 at 9.30am in the School
Welcome & Apologies
Present: 
Suzanne Scott, Sarah Hall, Fiona Weatherill, Linda Izatt, Bonnie Smith, Claire Devlin and Gillian McDowell  
Apologies: 
Jacqueline Gribben, Emma McVicar, Clair Gebbie, Gail Thompson and Zoe Young

School Report
Gillian advised as follows:

With regards to the appointment of new Head Teacher, the post was advertised internally on an acting basis until June 2017.  Closing date for applications is Friday 10th February and interviews are scheduled for Monday 27th February.  The three Parent Council members selected for the interview process (Bonnie, Suzanne and Clair G – Sarah on standby) have been forwarded to Lynn Crossan QIO (SAC).  Gillian’s last day will be Friday 24th March, unless the successful candidate can start sooner.  

Gillian is confident the school/checklist is well prepared for last term, even with the impending change of staff.
HMIE paperwork is prepared in the event of an unannounced inspection in the last term (only 2 days’ notice is given). 

As a leaving treat, Gillian will be organising a ‘Top Secret’ surprise outing for the pupils in the last week of February.  There will be no cost to the parents/carers.  Details to follow.
Amanda Holland will return as P1-4 Class Teacher on Tuesday 28th March.  Amanda has been working alongside Miss Eaglesham during January to assist transition.

With the success of the blog, Gillian proposed to stop printed newsletters.  It was agreed that printed newsletters were an unnecessary duplication of information, given that, Dates for Diaries etc. are available on the blog and Class Teachers will be producing termly newsletters to share what the learning will be in each class.

Fisherton will receive £4,800 from the Scottish Government (Attainment Challenge – Pupil Equity Fund) to raise attainment in literacy and maths.  The amount is based on free meal entitlement of P1-7 and will be calculated each year for the next 4 years.  The new Acting Head Teacher will work in partnership with staff on to how to spend the money to maximise the impact.
Gillian’s approved ‘expression of interest’ to PAR Funding for £20,000 to convert the outside Store into a STEM/Messy Room will not proceed to application stage at this time.  Time constraints to spend the money and potential workloads on Acting Head Teacher / new Head Teacher was considered unfair.  These funds could potentially be available in the future if the School / Parent Council feels ready to pursue this project.
Treasurer’s Report

There is currently £839.80 available to spend (including £55.14 petty cash).  The upcoming Race Night could raise a further £700.
Sarah and Bonnie have opened a new online bank account.  The old Nationwide account will be closed in due course.
Fundraising 

Gillian advised ‘Grow a Pound’ raised +£500 for school funds.
The annual Race Night will take place on Friday 3rd March at Kennedy Hall, Dunure.  A further separate meeting will be scheduled to finalise this event.

A Colour Dash was suggested for the last term.  Parent Council members to liase with Clair Gebbie to potentially organise this event.
Action Log Update

Refer attached.
AOCB

Bonnie advised that she has received only one item of Parent Council correspondence and will circulate it to members in the near future.
Some of the members are participating in the ‘Valentine’s Dip’ to raise funds for BUYMSH on Sunday 19th February at Prestwick Beach.  All the monies raised will be donated to the charity via the school, working alongside the schools Charity Ambassadors.  Anyone wanting to volunteer should speak to Bonnie, Suzanne or Clair D.

Upon request by Sarah, Gillian advised that the Class Teachers from each of the schools visiting Dolphin House will accompany the pupils on their trip.  Helen Hamilton will join the P6&7 pupils in May 2017.

Next Meeting to be held on Friday March 10th at 9.30am in the School
Provisional dates for 2016/17 are 7/11, 16/1, 13/3, 15/5 and 19/6
[image: image2.emf]_1489438173.pdf






